
THE JIBSHEET 

 

Board Bits: 
 

The YBYC board met on 1/2.  Here is 
most of what transpired:  A proposal to 
scrap the yellow C-Lark boat was ap-
proved; Seafood and Wine volunteers 
are needed; electrical repairs were 
completed on whaler; Cindy would like 
help with hosting the March meeting; a 
membership roster will be ready later 
this month; Race and Cruise will hold a 
meeting on 1/10 for dinghy sailors and 
others; ship's store has many new 
items; our 420's need updating; we'll 
begin tracking the various uses of the 
420's and the whaler.   
 
The board meets next on 2/6. 
 
Board meeting minutes are available from 
our secretary. To receive a copy, email:  
secretary@yaquinabayyachtclub.org  

Sailing into the new year 

Get involved in club activities! Members 

are encouraged to by our commodore to join 

a committee if they are interested and able. 

Annual chili cook-off Saturday 1/20! Join 

us for this month’s member potluck. Bring 

your best chili recipe for a tootin’ good time.  

Seafood & Wine festival February 22-25. 

Read on for details about how you can help 

with this important YBYC fundraiser, and a 

special wine tasting opportunity. 

New items for sale in the Ship’s Store, 

see below for details and prices!   

Frostbite sailing 1st and 3rd Sundays of 

the month. Weather permitting, look for 

these opportunities to get out on the water. 

Yaquina Bay Yacht Club, established 1947 January 2024 



 Commodore’s Report  

 

Ahoy YBYC, 

 

I ask our club members to get involved with at least one 
of the committees. Get in touch with the committee chair 
and ask how you can help. Stay in touch. More people 
make for less load on us all. I thank the committee 
chairs, board and club members who are helping out.   

 

Hot item for this month is the upcoming Seafood and 
Wine Festival. This is a chance for us to raise some 
funds and to recruit new members. Please find a way to 
help there. 

 

John Estabrook 

YBYC Commodore 2023-2024 

A note from the editor: There will not be a February 2024 edition of the Jibsheet newsletter, so 
please look for the next edition in March. Many thanks for your patience and understanding!                                  
                              —Dawn Barlow 



January Race and Cruise News 
 
The days are getting longer. Our primary sailing season is getting closer. There are still of 
course some beautiful days for getting out on the water that happen through the winter 
months. The Frostbite Series opportunities on the first and third Sundays of the month are de-
signed to help take advantage of those opportunities when possible. But what is really exciting 
right now is the upcoming Race and Cruise meeting on January 10 at 6 PM at the YBYC club-
house for those who can come in person with a Zoom link for those who want to join remote-
ly. A number of us are working on drafting the agenda. We will be sending out both the agenda 
and the Zoom link info to the YBYC group via e-mail before the meeting. A wide variety of 
topics will be discussed: races and cruises in 2024, ways to participate and things to change, 
getting checked out for using YBYC boats whether they are power or sail boats, and topics to 
focus in on at future meetings will all be opened up for discussion, questions and answers. It 
should be fun and we are looking forward to seeing everyone there!  
 

 — Greg Krutzikowsky  

Race & Cruise Committee Chair 



Bring your best chili and your appetite to the annual 

YBYC chili cookoff Saturday, January 20 starting at 6pm. 

Featuring three judges from the community for the judges 

favorite and bragging rights, and a place for your name 

on the YBYC People's Choice Chili Cookoff plaque! 

 

Your hosts,  

The Henkels Van Calcar family  

Monthly member potluck Saturday, January 20th: 

Annual Chili Cookoff! 
 



Hospitality Updates 

We have some exciting potlucks coming up in the next few months so mark your calendars 

for each 3rd Saturday! 

January 20th will be our annual chili cook-off, hosted by Dan and Diane.  Compete with 

your own recipe or just come enjoy the fun. 

February 17th Marlies and Jay will host a Seafood and Wine themed dinner. 

March 16th Cindy will once again host our St Pat's party.  If someone wants to co-host, this 

would be a great opportunity to learn the ropes.  Let me know if you can help with this tra-

ditional St Pat's feed or would like to prepare a vegetarian entree.   

As always, members can bring an appetizer, salad, side, or dessert to share. The bar will 

open at 6:00 pm or BYOB for an hour of socializing before our main course. Remember 

your place settings for easy clean-up.  

Please RSVP to hospitality@yaquinabayyachtclub.org 

Thank you,  

Alice McNamara & Kristin Heitzler 

Hospitality Chairs 



YBYC to pour Compton wines for 2024 Newport Seafood and 

Wine Festival February 22-25: 

Mark your calendar for the Newport Seafood and Wine Festival Thursday-Sunday, February 22-25, 

2024. This year’s festival theme is “Pacific Wonderland” and YBYC will pair again with Compton  

Family Winery (https://www.comptonwine.com/) out of Philomath for this event which is a fundraiser 

for us. YBYC sells tastes, glasses, and bottles of Compton wines at the festival and we receive a 

share of the sales.  

Plan to put in a few hours volunteer shift. This is a really great way to experience the festival and  

support a YBYC fundraiser. Volunteers get to know other YBYC members and the community and 

receive a festival pass for the whole weekend. 

There are different volunteer opportunities: setting up and decorating the booth on 2/22, serving and 

selling wine during the festival, and taking the booth down on 2/25. To serve you will have to take an 

Oregon Liquor and Cannabis Commission (“OLCC”) training—not difficult but required—more info 

soon to follow on that.  

—2024 Seafood & Wine Committee 

Special YBYC Wine Tasting Opportunity 

with Compton Family Winery!  

Compton Family Winery owner has scheduled a      

special event for YBYC members at the winery to     

acquaint us with their wines! Mark your calendar for 

Sunday, February 4th at 2pm.  

Location: 810 Applegate St. Philomath OR 

Hopefully those who would like to serve tastes and sell 

wine at our booth will be able to make it and learn from 

the winery owner about the wines we'll sell. But if not, 

we'll be able to have a tasting at the February potluck 

with those selling the wines leading.    

Seafood and Wine volunteer schedule so far: 

Please contact Greg Leytem (nandcdeli@gmail.com) and 

Diane Henkels (dhenkels@actionnet.net) with your      

preferred times. We especially need people Friday even-

ing and Sunday pack up.  

Thursday 2/22/24 

• Set up: need volunteers 

• 5-9 pm: Greg and Regina Leytem, Cindy Milligan 

Friday 2/23/24  

• 11:30 am-4 pm: Greg and Regina Leytem 

• Fri 4-8 pm: Need 3-4 volunteers 

Saturday 2/24/24 

• 9:30 am-2 pm: need 3-4 volunteers 

• 2-6 pm: need 3-4 volunteers 

Sunday 2/25/24 

• 9:30 am-1 pm: need 3-4 volunteers 

• 1-4 pm: need 3-4 volunteers 

• Take down and return stuff to YBYC: need volunteers 

Please support this important YBYC fundraiser! 

https://www.comptonwine.com/


SHIP’S STORE 

Check out some of the new items available in Yaquina Bay Yacht Club’s Ship's Store: 

• 20 oz Polar Camel Tumbler: $45 

• 11 oz Mug: $20 

• 16 oz Mug: $25 

• Pint Glass with etched YBYC Logo: $20 

• Vinyl Sticker: $5 

Note: prices are subject to change. 

— Marlies Radtke   

Ship’s Store Committee Chair 



Update from your club historian: 

Happy New Year, everyone!  

Hope all had a wonderful, safe holidays. Looking forward to telling many interesting 

facts and some funny stories about YBYC’s 77 years in existence. I had the pleasure of 

knowing Gib Haller, one of the founding members and a gentleman who loved to teach 

sailing on Yaquina Bay.  

Our last official Historian was Alice Campbell and I still keep in touch with her. She has 

a treasure of information. So, wishing you fair winds until next month.  

—Dorothy Bogumil 

Photo credit: Ben King / Out West Photography 



Support your fellow YBYC members!  

Alan Brown Tire Center ( Les Schwab) 

155 SW Coast Hwy Newport, OR  (541) 265-6604 

Ask for Ken Brown, mgr 

Jeff Schrantz - State Farm Insurance Agent  

313 SW 2nd St Ste A, Newport, OR 97365  

(541) 265-2011  

Oregon Coast Painting, LLC CCB# 187567 

Interior/Exterior Brush and Roll Professionals, “Serving 

all of the Oregon Coast”  

1190 SE Bay Blvd, Newport, 541 961-5987  

Ask for Erick A. Toy  

Ocean Pulse Surfboards 

Custom shapes by Tom McNamara 

541-961-1576 , tom@oceanpulsesurf.com 

Cindy Milligan LMT  DBA Drift Away Massage 

310 NW 5th St., Corvallis OR Suite 201  

(541) 753-4785 

Kenneth Bishop, DC 

Chiropractic Physician, Accepting New Patients 

344 SE 7th St., Suite D, Newport, OR 97365 

Diane Henkels, Attorney at Law 

Based in Newport and Portland, (541) 270-6001 

Specializing in Business, Environmental, Energy Issues and 

Indian Law 

Barbara Le Pine,  Broker 

Advantage Real Estate 

541-270-6758 cell 

541-265-2200 office 

541-574-7922 fax 

205 E. Olive Street, Newport, Oregon 

License #200509394 


